20 June 2022

Mr Chris Lauritzen
General Manager — Resource Development
MACH Energy Australia Pty Ltd

oy e

Dear Mr Lauritzen
Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project (SSD-10418)

| refer to the above Application currently before the Independent Planning Commission
(Commission) for determination.

Following the questions posed by the Commission to MACH Energy Australia Pty Ltd
(Applicant) during its meeting with the Commission on 16 June 2022, the Commission would
be assisted by the Applicant providing a response to the following questions.

GHG Emissions:

1) Can the Applicant provide a table indicating by year of mine operation what seams are
being targeted, including seam depth, thickness, gas content, methane percentage and
sampling locations?

Final Void:

2) Can the Applicant provide further information on the long term stability of the post-mining
landform, specifically the final void highwall/batter slopes?

Aboriginal Cultural Heritage:

3) Can the Applicant provide clarification on how potential impacts to the ‘Spiritual Place’
(AHIMS ID# MTP-457) will be “offset by other measures” (slide 35)?

Please provide a written response by 5pm on Monday, 27 June 2022.

This letter and your written response will be made publicly available on the Commission’s
website.

Should you require clarification in relation to this request, please contact Brad James,
Principal Case Manager on 9383 2165 or bradley.james@ipcn.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

Roaryy
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Stephen Barry
Planning Director
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